
 
 

 
 

Friday, 07 February 2025 

During the first week of the Easter Holidays, 50 students and 6 staff members went on the school's annual 

ski trip.  It was an incredible holiday full of memorable moments and memories created that will last a 

lifetime. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Head Teacher Messages 

Dear Parents/Carers and Students,  

I hope you are all safe and well. Please click on the images below to be directed to this 

week’s two Head Teacher Messages. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please like and subscribe to be made aware of all new and                                

exciting St Joseph’s content.  

St Joseph, pray for us. 

Mr Stapleton 
“The glory of God is a 

human being fully alive!” 

Newsletter 

St Joseph’s Catholic High School 

Friday 7th February 2025 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cultural Exchange 
Experience 

 

Last Friday, we were 

delighted to welcome a 

group of students from 

Spain to St Joseph’s for a 

special cultural exchange 

experience. The students 

had the opportunity to 

observe various lessons 

across the school, 

participate in team-

building activities, and 

gain insight into the 

British education system. 

A big well done to Miss 

Toro Sanchez in the MFL 

team for coordinating this 

visit, and thank you to all 

staff and students who 

warmly welcomed and 

integrated our Spanish 

guests. It was a fantastic 

day of learning and 

cultural exchange! 

 

 

https://youtu.be/NCjRpDPYVS4
https://youtu.be/o65H4LPpuRY
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Theme of the Week – Follow Me 

The Jubilee 2025 calls us to become ‘Pilgrims of Hope’. For Christians, hope is rooted in the 
encounter with Jesus, whose life, death, and resurrection reveal God’s transformative love. This 
hope is continually renewed through the gift of the Holy Spirit, the bond of love between the Father 
and the Son, which is present and active within the community of believers. Throughout 2025, 
various Jubilee days have been designated to honour and celebrate specific groups and ministries 
within the Church. One such occasion is the Jubilee of the Armed Forces, Police, and Security 
Personnel, taking place from Saturday, February 8, to Sunday, February 9, 2025. In a recent address 
to participants of the 64th International Military Pilgrimage at the Marian Shrine of Lourdes, Pope 
Francis entrusted to God’s mercy all those who had fallen while serving their countries and 
defending peace. He encouraged Catholic members of the military to let their faith guide their 
service, saying: 
"The world needs you, especially at this dark moment in our history. We need men and women of 
faith who are capable of putting weapons at the service of peace and brotherhood." 
This Jubilee serves as a powerful reminder that those in service roles are called to be instruments of 
hope, peace, and reconciliation in a divided world. 
 
Luke’s Gospel reveals the importance of trusting in Jesus, recognizing God’s power, and being willing 
to follow His call. It encourages humility, faith, and readiness to embrace a new purpose in life. Some 
of the main themes in this passage include: 
Trust and Obedience to God: Despite Simon Peter's doubts, he listens to Jesus and obeys His 
instruction to "put out into deep water." This act of trust leads to an overwhelming, miraculous catch 
of fish. The Gospel teaches that trusting and obeying God's word, can bring abundant blessings. 
God’s Power and Abundance: The miraculous catch highlights God’s ability to provide beyond 
human expectations. It reveals Jesus’ divine authority over nature and symbolizes the spiritual 
abundance that comes through faith. 
Discipleship and Mission: Jesus calls Simon Peter to leave his old life behind and follow Him. The 
phrase “from now on you will be catching men” signifies their new mission: to bring others to God. 
This theme reflects the call to discipleship, where ordinary people are invited to play a role in God’s 
work. 
 
The gospel passage from Luke connects to many virtues from our Pupil Profile, including 
being Intentional and Prophetic: 
The actions of Simon Peter and his companions are intentional. Peter chooses to trust 
Jesus’ word and intentionally takes action by letting down the nets. Later, they make a 
deliberate decision to follow Jesus, showing purpose and commitment to their new calling. 
Jesus’ words and actions in this Gospel carry a prophetic message: a call to transformation 
and a new mission. When Jesus tells Simon Peter, “From now on you will fish for people,” 
He is not only foretelling Peter’s future but inviting him to play a prophetic role in sharing 
God’s message with the world. Peter’s willingness to leave everything and follow Jesus 
marks the beginning of his prophetic journey, as he becomes a leader who proclaims the 
Gospel and brings others to faith. 
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Jubilee 2025 – The Jubilee Prayer 

Father in heaven, may the faith you have given us in your Son, Jesus Christ, our 

brother, and the flame of charity enkindled in our hearts by the Holy Spirit, reawaken 

in us the blessed hope for the coming of your Kingdom. May your grace transform us 

into tireless cultivators of the seeds of the Gospel. 

May those seeds transform from within both humanity and the whole cosmos in the sure expectation of a 

new heaven and a new earth, when, with the powers of Evil vanquished, your glory will shine eternally. 

May the grace of the Jubilee reawaken in us, Pilgrims of Hope, a yearning for the treasures of heaven. 

May that same grace spread the joy and peace of our Redeemer throughout the earth. To you our God, 

eternally blessed, be glory and praise for ever. 

Amen. 

 
 
Find Hope in Prayer – Our New Prayer Bowls in the Chapel 
 
This year, we are embracing hope, and what better way to do so than through prayer and reflection? Our 
school chapel now has a beautiful new addition – prayer bowls – a simple yet powerful way to express your 
thoughts, worries, and hopes. 
 
Whether you're a student or a teacher, you are warmly invited to take a moment out of your day to visit 
the chapel. The process is simple: 

1. Take a glass pebble from the main bowl. 
2. Place your prayer or intention into one of the smaller labelled bowls, each representing different 

aspects of life – gratitude, healing, strength, peace, or personal intentions. 
 
By doing this, you are joining a quiet but meaningful act of collective prayer, filling our school with hope 
and unity. No words are needed – just a moment of reflection and faith. 
 
In this Jubilee Year of Hope, let us remember that small acts of prayer can bring great strength. We 
encourage everyone to take part and find comfort in this peaceful space. 
 
"May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace in believing, so that by the power of the Holy Spirit you 
may abound in hope." Romans 15:13 
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Pupil Nominations of the Week 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Homework Superstars 

Year 7 Maya Bonczuk 

Year 9 Mia Brennan 

Year 12 Ana Passos 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 7 
Amelia D'Souza and Kacper Zborowski for excellent weeks! 

 

Year 8 
Amelia Odindo and Kaelen Geca Njie  

   
Year 9 

Tesia Teji and Thomas Walls 
 

Year 10 
Isla Slessor and Aidan Vaughn for receiving the most positive points this week. 

 

 Year 11 
Simona Teckle and Esinam Deynoo for achieving the highest amount of positive points this week. 

 

Year 12 
Freda Lourenco and Kacper Mozumanski for the most positive points on ClassCharts – well done! 

 

Year 13 
Rodnie Coroza for making excellent progress in Computing and Mia Marshall for great work in English. 
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Year 7 News 
We are closely approaching February half-term but Year 7s continue to do so well in each of their lessons. 

One lucky Form will win the Zorb Football House Competition and get to try out this great and exciting 

opportunity.  

Please remember that it is a full day on Friday 14th February, students will then be off the following week. 

Have a lovely weekend. 

Mr Cooper-Santos – Head of Year 7 

 

Year 8 News 
Well done on another fantastic week. Year 8 managed to achieve over 1500 positive points this week.  

The majority of the X's are coming from equipment and homework. Please make sure that homework is 

done for your lessons and that equipment is packed the night before.  

Mr Hunt – Head of Year 8 

 

Year 9 News 
Another exciting week as we go in to the last week before half-term, meaning that we celebrate with our 

Rewards Assembly next Thursday, highlighting the achievements across all subjects and also the students 

that have represented the school values the most. Parents’ Evening this Thursday was the final opportunity 

for parents/carers and students alike to get 1-1 time with students’ teachers and their opinion on Options 

Choices, which close Friday 14th February.  

Hope you have a fantastic weekend. 

Miss McCormack – Head of Year 9 

 

Year 9 CIAG Evening and Options 

All parents/carers of Year 9 students will have received a message on ClassCharts yesterday (Thursday) to 

a Microsoft Form that will allow you and your child to choose their options for GCSEs. Also attached with 

this message is the CIAG Options booklet outlining information regarding our Key Stage 4 curriculum. If any 

parent/carer has any questions about the process, please do contact Mr Gibbons at j.gibbons@st-

josephs.slough.sch.uk. The Microsoft Form will need to be completed by Wednesday 12th February. 

 

Year 10 News  
Only 1 more week to go until half-term. Year 10s have been commended for their hard work in lessons and 

50% of their positive points have been awarded for 'Good Work' and 'Learned and Wise' – please keep up 

this positivity! Next week, we will have our Celebration Assembly on Wednesday, where the students will 

be awarded for their hard work across all subject areas. Have a lovely weekend. 

Miss Joseph – Head of Year 10 

mailto:j.gibbons@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
mailto:j.gibbons@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
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Year 10 Netball 
On Tuesday, the Year 10 Netball Team played against Herschel Grammar School. The girls played some 

exceptional netball and won 18-8. Well done to Sam, Licia, Arina, Ava, Mikah, Natalia and Abby. 

 
 
Year 11 News 
This week, we have seen some great engagement from Year 11 students, with 550 positive 

points awarded—well done to those continuing to show commitment and focus. However, we also 

recorded 121 negative points, with the most common reasons being not attending intervention 

(19), homework issues (34), and equipment (19). 

 

It is concerning to see students missing compulsory interventions, as these sessions are designed to 

provide targeted support in key subjects. With exams fast approaching, it is vital that students take 

advantage of every opportunity to strengthen their understanding and improve their performance. 

 

Upcoming Events & Support 

PPE Results – Next Week 

The results from PPE exams will be shared next week Tuesday 11th February. These results provide a clear 

indication of where each student currently stands and what work still needs to be done before the final 

GCSE exams. I encourage students to reflect on their performance and approach these results with a growth 

mindset—learning from their mistakes and planning the next steps for improvement. 

 

Careers Interviews – Continuing for the Next Two Weeks 

For the next two weeks, students will continue their careers interviews, discussing their future options, 

whether that’s continuing at St. Joseph’s Sixth Form or exploring other pathways. These conversations are 

an excellent opportunity to gain insight into available choices and receive guidance on next steps. 

 

After-School Interventions – Updated Timetable 

Interventions remain a key part of our support strategy and will continue running next week from 15:15 

to 16:15. The timetable is as follows: 

 
 

The list of required students is available during form time/reading time and at the Head of Year Office 

entrance. 
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Final Thoughts 

With each passing week, we move closer to the final exams. Now is the time for students to show discipline, 

consistency, and a strong work ethic. Small improvements made now will make a big difference in the 

months ahead. Let’s focus on getting into good habits, staying organized, and making the most of every 

learning opportunity. 

 

Thank you for your continued support. Let’s keep pushing forward together. 

 

Mr Romero – Head of Year 11 

 

Year 12 News 
This week has been another busy one for Year 12, with a number of assessments taking place and a study 

skills session on Thursday led by Mr Kuczynski on Academic Writing.  We continue our good relationship 

with PwC as they contacted as again to offer an online session on Careers in Accountancy over the half-

term.  Some of our students are also being proactive in organizing their own Work Experience and Summer 

School placements at colleges and universities that they are keen to attend in the future 

– congratulations to Isabelle Pace for applying for one such experience at Imperial College.  Last Friday, 

our Year 12 Scholars Group also visited Cambridge University and the feedback from the day was very 

positive. 

 

Year 13 News 

Year 13 have had a fantastic week. It is great to see the students earning so many positive point this week 

and maintaining high standards of engagement in their learning. On Monday, they will receive the results 

from their PPE’s and it is really important to celebrate their successes as well as recognise the areas for 

improvement. As parents, quite often you will be wondering how to support your child moving forward. If 

I could please ask just a couple of things: 

- Ask your child where their areas of weakness are and what they are going to do to improve. 

- Encourage a distraction-free study environment at home, that includes study without phones. 

It will be a team effort to help all of our students achieve the best results they can in the Summer, and the 

work starts now. 

Have a great weekend. 

Mrs Finn – Head of Year 13 
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Spaghetti Slurping: House Competition 

Last Friday, the school was buzzing with excitement as students gathered for the annual Inter-House 

Spaghetti Slurping Competition—a tradition that never fails to entertain! 

Students from every House competed against their peers, each determined to be the fastest Spaghetti 

Slurper. The competition was intense, with noodles flying and laughter echoing through the halls. 

The atmosphere was electric as classmates cheered on their housemates, creating a wave of 

encouragement and house spirit that could be felt throughout the hall. 

This event is more than just a fun competition; it's a celebration of camaraderie, teamwork, and school 

spirit. It brings students together in a unique and entertaining way, fostering a sense of community and 

friendly rivalry. 

Congratulations to all the participants for their enthusiasm and sportsmanship and a massive thank you 

to Mrs Hill, without whom the competition just wouldn’t happen. 

The fastest slurpers in each year were: 

 Year 7: Nathan Daniels 

 Year 8: David Butkus tied with Noel Kavalakkat 

 Year 9: Szymon Bogacz 

  Year 10: Evadne Vermeulen 

 Year 11: Maksymilion Oleszak 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

House Competitions Standings 
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Year 10 Creative iMedia & Business Students Visit Harry Potter Studios 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Geography Club 

Congratulations to our young Geographers for their incredible effort in creating amazing volcanic models! 

Using old newspapers and cardboard, they crafted colourful, detailed models that will serve as fantastic 

teaching resources for our Geography lessons. They even had the thrilling experience of erupting a 

volcano and understanding the process.   
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Science Club 
Students enjoyed making Cartesian Diver by using different materials. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bikeability Level 3 

The school is organising Bikeability Level 3 for Friday 21st March 2025. This is available for any student who 

has already completed the Level 2 course. 

If you would like your child to take part, please CLICK HERE or scan the QR code for the 

parental consent forms. The closing date is Monday 10th February 2025. 

More information on the Bikeabiltiy courses can be found HERE. If you have any other 

questions, please contact Mr Silver via h.silver@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://consent.bikeability.org.uk/toll-via-catch
https://www.bikeability.org.uk/
mailto:h.silver@st-josephs.slough.sch.uk
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Menu 
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SCHOOL CLUBS 

Languages Department 
Our KS3 students are thriving in our MFL club, which meets after school on Tuesdays at 15.30-16.30pm in T5 with Ms 

Shaw. Exploring languages, cultural themes, having fun with friends and forging new friendships is our key aim – 

energized by Chupa Chups (a Spanish lollipop, but now a Dutch brand!). 

 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


